
The Colonel Arthur D. Simons Center for the Study of Interagency Cooperation is sponsoring 
a nation-wide Interagency Writing Competition, which is open to the public. We see this as an 
excellent opportunity for many to share their experiences, insights, and thinking about interagency 
cooperation, coordination, and collaboration at the tactical and operational level of effort.

TOPICS
Participants are encouraged to submit papers focused on one of two special topics:

  The interagency role in preventing conflict when dealing with failing or failed states; or

  The validity of the “whole-of-government” approach in dealing with the full range of 
homeland and national security threats.

First place winners will receive a certificate, engraved plaque, and a $2,000 cash award, along 
with publication in one of the Simons Center’s publications.  Second and third place winners will 
receive $1,000 and $500 cash awards respectively.

SUBMISSIONS
Manuscripts can be submitted through the Simons Center website at www.TheSimonsCenter.
org/competition or emailed to editor@TheSimonsCenter.org with the subject line “Interagency 
Writing Competition.” Deadline for submitting papers is Friday, 16 March 2012.
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CPL Kristine Tejada, from Oakland, California, a truck commander for 1st Platoon, Headquarters Battery, Task Force 2-82 Field Artillery Regiment, 
provides security at the ancient Ziggurat of Ur, Iraq, 24 September 2011. (SSGT Jeremy Fowler, U.S. Army)

Announcing the 2012 General William E. DePuy
Combined Arms Center Writing Competition

During the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan, we have seen dramatic developments in how we fight our wars.  
Perhaps most dramatic have been the ever-increasing contributions and sacrifices of women in what 
have previously been considered male-only areas of operation.  Current and future innovations can use 
automation, robotics, and other technologies to lighten the soldier’s load and negate the necessity of 
physical strength in many battlefield tasks.  The blurring of the line between front-line and support units 
in counterinsurgency conflicts, the success of programs such as Cultural Support Teams, and other 21st 
century evolutions in the conduct of combat all contribute to a need to rethink our nation’s current combat 
exclusion rules. These considerations are far from comprehensive, but serve as an introduction to the 
2012 DePuy writing contest topic:

What is the role of women in the 
United States Army for the next 20 years?

« Contest closes 29 June 2012 «
1st Place	 $1,000 and publication in Military Review

2nd Place	 $750 and consideration for publication in Military Review

3rd Place	 $500 and consideration for publication in Military Review

For information on how to submit an entry, go to http://militaryreview.army.mil


